CEKC-KSABC
CORRECTED Minutes April 8, 2019
Attending: Linda Williams, Jan Stewart, Debbie Pyle, Johanna Roe, Bruce Bolme, Dan Spatz

Guests: Cindy Bradley, Skamania County EDC; Denny Newell, Klickitat County EDC, Dana Peck, Goldendale Chamber of Commerce
Linda Williams called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  She welcomed everyone.

Minutes

The minutes from CEKC's March 2019 meeting were approved unanimously.
Agenda

The agenda for April 2019 was approved without objection.

Treasurer Report

Questions were raised again over the payments for the KVGD-FM rent. The report was approved with the understanding that Brian Wanless, Treasurer of CEKC was to immediately stop payment of any further expenses of KVGD-LP FM station.
Old Business 

Linda Williams noted that a number of the updated CEKC project forms sent out were missing.  Lyle Community Council, Klickitat County EKC and the Old Lyle Elementary School were among those not returned.

A conversation was held with CEKC board regarding if CEKC projects should be paying the $150 fee for insurance as a way to ensure sustainability for future projects. No decision was reached.

Agency Reports:
Economic Development reports: 

· Cindy Bradley with Skamania County: Port of Skamania is moving ahead with projects.  The Economic Development Council annual luncheon saw 96 attendees.

· A Career and Job Fair was held on March 27th in Stevenson at the High School. Eighteen business and several colleges were on hand. Approximately 400 students in grades 7-12 attended.

· Human Resource Webinars are taking place monthly and people can attend to learn about HR.  A small fee is charged.

· A buildable lands inventory is preparing to take place regarding what is available for housing needs.

· A Pacific Northwest Forest Coalition will take place on April 11 & 12 in Hood River.

· A Pub Talk is in the planning stages.

· Property near the Hegewald Center in Stevenson has sold.

Denny Newell with Klickitat County EDC reported there will be a meeting regarding a proposed housing development in Dallesport. 

____________________________________________________________________

Other:

Debbie Pyle reported there will be a prescription drug take back day on April 27th sponsored by KLASAC-(Klickitat Lyle Against Substance Abuse Coalition.) Medications can be returned to Skyline Hospital.

Community Updates:  

Food Security

Farmers' Markets: Brian Wanless has requested sales volumes of markets for reports to Commerce.  

Linda is waiting for the Goldendale Gleaners to submit hours and #'s of food gleaned.

Bruce Bolme reported the WS Farmers' Market is looking to contract with a new manager for the season.

There may be a Lyle Mobile Market this year, and the question was asked about CEKC being involved.

CEKC will sponsor another grantwriting workshop this spring. Johanna will make arrangements with the state Gambling Commission to have them come and do a half-day workshop on gambling rules and regulations the same day. Tentative date is May 22, 2019.

_________________________________________________________

Linda Williams shared information about the Klickitat Community Center in response to questions about insurance coverage. Johanna Roe had checked with ESD 112 about the school district's responsibility for liability as it relates to use of the Community Center. Dan Spatz asked if there was anything in CEKC's bylaws that related to responsibility.  Barbara Sexton noted she would be going to a non-profit conference in Yakima on April 23 & 24 and would ask the questions about liability with the legal staff there.

Dan Spatz relayed a number of opportunities via Columbia Gorge Community College.  There are webinars, trainings, and growing opportunities for advanced degrees and certificates in trades trainings. Broadband options are being explored for distance education.

CGCC is looking to build a new 72 unit housing complex for students. There is a food pantry available for students.

Mt. Adams Transportation is providing a fixed route system with stops at CGCC.

Dana Peck reported on April 25th there will be a Saddle Up and Celebrate fundraiser for local scholarships.  

He related there is a fundraising project in place to help support the new construction of the Goldendale Observatory. A 150-seat theatre is included. It is due to open in September 2019.

He is working on developing public transportation for eastern Klickitat County.

There has not been a great response to the fund drive for a new Goldendale sign.

The meeting was declared adjourned at 12:05 p.m.
